CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES
November 14, 2016

Work Session Minutes


The Caswell County Board of Education met in a work session on Monday, November 14, 2016, beginning at 3:00 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building of Caswell County Schools.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, Donna Hudson, Mel Battle, and Ross Gwynn.  Others present include Interim Superintendent Dr. Sammy Shields and Dr. Douglas Barker, and Tracy Stanley.  Sterling Carter arrived later in the meeting.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.  Betty Sartin was absent at the beginning of the meeting and arrived at 3:15 p.m.
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m.

Merit Pay
Dr. Barker reviewed a draft of guidelines to use for the merit based pay given from the State.  Local boards can determine how and when the payment can occur.  A description of how the guidelines will be used must be submitted to the State in December.  This is available to individuals paid from state funds.  The allotment stated that funds should not be given out “across the board” and should have a certain criteria to determine how it will be paid out.  A draft copy was given to board members to review that included points for attendance and years of service with a value allotted for each amount of points.  The amount given for the merit pay is $45,000.  If the board decides to give this out to others in the county funding could be used from current expense fund.  Once the criteria is approved, finance can run the numbers and share with the board the exact amounts for distribution.

Attendance will be based on last year and only offered to permanent employees.  This will be brought back to the board before submitting to Raleigh.
All board members were in agreement with the current draft that was shared.

1. No write up in file of principal, personnel, or superintendent office in order to be eligible for bonus for last year.

2. Must be employed at least six-months from last school year and returned to work for the 2016-17 school year and be employed as of November 1, 2016.

3. All bonus pro-rated based on daily hours worked of an 8-hour day.  7.5 hour permanent employees will be counted as a full 8-hour day.  
DRAFT
	Attendance (last year)
	Years of Service

(Permanent Position)
	Sample Scale

	4 points for no missed days
	4 points = 16+
	2 points = $100

	3 points = 1-5 missed days
	3 points = 11 – 15
	3 points = $150

	2 points = 6-10 missed days
	2 points = 6 – 10
	4 points = $200

	1 point = 11-15 missed days
	1 point = 1-5
	5 points = $250

	
	
	6 points = $300

	
	
	7 points = $350

	
	
	8 points = $400


Note:  
1. Scale amount will be set after number of employees are determined based on the criteria.
2. Only individuals paid from State funds can be paid from money allocated by State.  Other employees not on State (exm. Food service, bus drivers, etc.) will be paid from local funds (current expense fund budget).
3. State bonus money is approximately $45,000 if all employees paid from State and all paid evenly would be approximately $200.  We have approximately 220 employees who are to be considered.

Teacher Supplement

Dr. Barker reviewed guidelines and shared a draft report listing amounts if paid out at 2.5% of salary, 2.45%, 2.40%, 2.35% and 2.30%.

The amount received from the County Commissioners totaled $300,000 and can be used only for teacher supplements.  In order to receive the lower tax rates, the supplement will be paid in a separate check.  Dr. Barker recommends paying the 2.30% to stay within the $300,000.  

Payment will be ½ in November and ½ in June.  Supplement will be paid out as a separate check.  Teachers being paid at sub-rate but have applied for teaching license for their position will be paid at beginning rate of teacher pay.  No adjustment will be made if license is not received before supplement checks are written in November.

All members were in agreement to add this item to the agenda for board approval for payment in November.

Salary Threshold/Hourly

Dr. Barker reviewed changes to the law for salaried employees who make less than $47,000.  Effective January 1, 2017, salaried employees who make less than $47,000 must be treated as hourly rather than salary.  Currently we have three individuals that may fall under this category and with their current positions are required to be on call 24/7.  Usually these employees are allowed time off to compensate for the amount of time they work.  We do not budget for overtime payment and have allowed time off.  The board would need to decide if they can justify moving employees to $47,000.  
Dr. Barker felt the current situation is working.

Ross Gwynn, Sylvia Johnson, Gladys Garland, June Dailey and Mel Battle were in agreement to leave as is for now.  Donna Hudson voted to move salary to $47,000.  (Betty Sartin did not vote).

If time is requested to be paid at overtime pay, it must be approved by the superintendent.  

Salary Schedule

Dr. Barker reviewed a draft copy of guidelines to use to implement a new salary scale for hourly employees.  Once the guidelines are approved with the board, Dr. Barker will bring back a copy that will list amounts for employees and where they will be ranked on the new salary scale.
Guidelines include:

· No credit for experience outside of county except Administrative Assistant to the Superintendent, Director of Maintenance/Director of Transportation.  Any credit for experience at these levels will be determined by Superintendent and approved by the Board of Education.

· Credit given in county is for job with similar and or alike classifications only; therefore, Office Support I, II, III experience will transfer if person moves from one job to another in this classification.

· No other experience will be given credit if moving from one job to another.

· Credit will be given for each year in the same job on the revised salary schedule.
· To receive credit, individual must be in current job at least six months to be eligible to receive credit to move to the next level  This will be given on July 1st of each year only.

· No employee will receive a pay decrease based on the new salary scale.  Pay schedule will be effective on January 1, 2017 for all employees based on this established criteria.

Notes:
Funds in State funding code 31 to fund proposed salary schedule


School Food Service has enough funds in budget to fund their positions.

The board was in agreement to use the parameters as presented and a draft copy be brought back at the November 28, 2016 meeting for their review.

Architect Update

Dr. Barker reviewed information for renovations to the high school.  Upon discussion, it was agreed to move forward with a schematic drawing.  A meeting with principal, board members, teachers will need to be initiated to discuss needs for the school and then proceed to meet with an architect.
Dr. Shields was instructed to put a committee together to begin this process.  

Length of Board Meetings/Presentations to the Board
Concerns were shared regarding the length of board meetings.  Ideas were shared to revamp how the meetings are handled.  Suggestions included not having individuals read items on the agenda in full when board members have received the information prior to presentation.  Other suggestions included adding more items on the consent agenda.
X.  
ADJOURN
Ross Gwynn made a motion to adjourn the work session meeting at 5:05 p.m., Sylvia Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on November 14, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.
_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                        Dr. Sammy Shields
                 Chairman                                                                         Interim Superintendent
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